
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 30 AUGUST 2007


COS.103/07
YEWDALE POST OFFICE

The Director of Community Services (Mr Battersby) submitted report CS.67/07 on the current position regarding the possible development of a Post Office Counter Service in Yewdale Community Centre.  The matter was included within the Forward Plan and was considered by the Executive on 28 August 2007 (EX.198/07).

The Executive had noted the position regarding discussions both with the Post Office Limited and the Yewdale Community Centre Management Committee in connection with re-opening a branch in Yewdale, following the closure of the local branch in 2006 and confirmed that no further action was possible. 

In considering the matter Members made the following comments and observations:

1. Details of the strict access criteria set by the Government in order to plan how best to implement the proposals and which were to be examined by Post Office Ltd would be of value.

2. A Member commented that he had spoken to Post Office Ltd who said that it was up to the community to find people interested in running a post office.  He asked whether any steps had been taken to identify interest.

Mr Battersby replied that steps had not been taken to ascertain interest within the community.  He shared Members’ concerns regarding access criteria and would be happy to pursue that aspect should the Committee so wish.

The Director of Development Services added that the Post Officer had approached her Department for background information.

3. The importance of the service for local people should not be under-estimated and there may be an opportunity for a community building within Yewdale to house a post office.

RESOLVED – That the Executive be advised that the Committee notes with disappointment the position regarding discussions with both the Post Office Ltd and the Yewdale Community Centre Management Committee and hoped that further discussion with the Post Office may ensure that a reasonable standard of post office services were maintained within Carlisle.







